



Vikash Residential school, Kantabada, Bhubaneswar Mob: 8270772444

Email: vikashhighglobal@gmail.com,visit us at: www.orissavikash.com



Dear Parents

The very first day of February was an auspicious day as it was the day of Vasant Panchami, that ushered in the towering presence of Goddess Saraswati on the campus. The students whole heartedly decorated the pulpit and the hall to welcome Goddess Saraswati. The students and teachers sought the blessings of Goddess of Learning and it was indeed a day of festivity. In the evening the students gathered together to have a Bhajan-Sandhya.

I am very happy to tell you that the students took an important oath of life to be honest and maintain personal integrity on the 'Integrity Day' observed on 2nd February 2017.





Under continuous awareness program, the school observed 'World Cancer Day' highlighting the causes, symptom and early detection, that can save many lives. The students took part in panel discussion, conversation and a skit.

I would like to share with you the changes introduced by CBSE for the next year Board Examination in class X (2017-18). CBSE will conduct board examination out of 80 marks and 20 marks will be internal that includes listening and speaking skills in languages, maintenance of homework and class work and subject enrichment activities. I would like to discuss details with you when we meet. A word of caution for you that the teachers, students and parents have to be very alert and vigilant to produce the expected performance in the board examination in 2017-18.









The Pre-Board Examination for Class X was conducted from 15th to 19th of February. There was a definite improvement in the performance of the students compared to the first pre-board. The practical examination for Class XII was completed on 10th of February. Since then preparation for the Board Examination has been going on with full swing with teachers revising the syllabus, conducting tests, clarifying doubts up to 11:30 - 12:00 midnight. The students also have shown great eagerness in preparing themselves for the final exam. There is a positive vibration & inspiration in the corridors of examination. The preparation for Class X has been going on very systematically and the students are upbeat in their approach and are quietly confident. The Annual Examination from LKG - VIII will go on till 8th March. All the children have gone through a series of revision in all subjects and I hope they will do very well in the exams. The annual examination for Class XI started from 27th February and will continue till 11th March. Revisions, tests, discussions of model papers have been done to make students do well in exams.

The National Science Day was observed in the school on 28th February the day on which Sir C.V. Raman was awarded the coveted Nobel Prize in Physics for his outstanding work the 'Raman Effect'. The students displayed great scientific knowledge, talking extensively about

elements, discussing Sir C.V. Raman's work and achievement and the progress India has made in launching 104 satellites to space setting a world record.

Hard work is done, efforts have been put in, the real time performance is awaited. The school will remain closed for students only from 9th March to 19th March and the new session begins from 20th of March 2017 for classes LKG - VIII. For class XI practical exams will start from 16th March 2017along with regular classes of class XII.

THANK YOU

PITAMBAR DAS PRINCIPAL VIKASH RESIDENTIAL SCHOOL, BHUBANESWAR